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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED ANNEXATION BY THE
TOWN COUNCIL OF CICERO, INDIANA

Notice is hereby given that on June 4, 2024, at 7 p.m. a public hearing will be held by the Cicero
Town Council in the Cicero Town Hall, 70 N. Byron Street, Cicero, IN, to hear evidence and
public comment concerning the adoption of Ordinance No. 04-16-2024-01, annexing contiguous
lands into the Town of Cicero. This ordinance is being considered pursuant to a petition requesting
annexation signed and submitted by 100% of the property’s owners as permitted under IC 36-4-3-
5.1.

The area proposed for annexation is generally described as the following: Approximately 1 acre
located at 23333 Tollgate Rd, Cicero, Indiana 46034. More accurately, the property considered for
annexation is parcel 03-06-02-00-00-007.001.

The complete file on this project, including a survey and full, legal description of the annexation
area, is available for inspection during normal, business hours at the Clerk-Treasurer’s Office
located at 331 E. Jackson St, Cicero, IN,

The Public Hearing is open to all and the opportunity to speak will be offered to all. Written
comments filed with the Clerk-Treasurer of the Town of Cicero on or before 4pm on June 6, 2024,
will be considered. Written comments may be submitted via email to rgary@townofcicero.in.gov,
submitted by mail to P.O. Box 650, Cicero, Indiana 46034, or hand delivered to the Clerk-
Treasurer’s Office. Written comments will also be accepted during the Public Hearing. The
Hearing may be continued from time to time as necessary.

Dated this 1 day of May, 2024,

By Rhonda Gary, Clerk-Treasurer of the Town of Cicero, Indiana.



